Mr. Forrest B. Cox, Basketball Coach, University of Colorado, Boulder, Colorado.

Dear Frosty:

I had already written to Shelton and Peterson. Shelton can come on the 15th and 16th, but not on the 22nd or 23rd, and I have not heard from Vadal so I am not sure of it. However we will count you in on the 23rd, and as soon as we get the team for the 22nd, George Edwards and I will work out some scheme.

It might be from the bigger drawing card that Kansas and Missouri should meet on Friday night and the winner meet Colorado. With Kansas and Missouri in Friday night it might prove a good drawing card. I do not think we will be strong enough this year to give much competition to the top teams, and if George thinks it would be better for Missourilto meet Colorado on Saturday night, that will be agreeable, and we can meet Kansas State. By having Kansas State meet some team on Friday night, the Kansas-Missouri game would have the drawing power, and then your team with the strongest team of our group should prove a good drawing eard on Saturday night. What do you think of that?

Thanks for the picture of the young lady, Judith. She is quite a girl. Mit has a Judy, and she is six, a red-head. The two young ladies should meet. I am sure there would be a lot of basketball talk. With your permission I am keeping the picture. I took it home and showed it to Jane with the remark that "This looks like another young Pi Phi". When Ted O'Leary and some of your teammates drop in I will show them the feminine member of the Cox household. I am wondering how old the junior in your household is. He was quite a boy two years age.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.